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MANGAHEWA NEWS
It was wonderful to see so many Tikorangi residents out 
enjoying WOMAD this year, in what was one of the best 
weather weekends of the summer. Todd has been busy  
with the new office facility at the McKee Mangahewa 
Production Station, where the building construction started  
at the end of April.

The Mangahewa compression units at the Production Station 
are now ready to be connected to the pipeline network.  
This commissioning process will result in some flaring activity 
at the Mangahewa C and D well sites. Further details on this 
operation can be found on the back of the newsletter. 

Recent operations at Mangahewa D have been successful  
and we are currently planning a second hydraulic fracturing 
campaign towards the beginning of June. We will be conducting 
a letter drop in mid-May to provide details of this campaign.

The Mangahewa Seismic Survey is nearing completion. Drilling 
and recording are now complete. Restoration is approximately 
80% complete, with de-permitting ongoing and due to finish 
end of May. 

Thank you to everyone who has assisted with the campaign.

As always, if you have any concerns, please feel you can contact 
the Community Team (Sam or Nik) on 0800 001 007.

With the local rugby competitions kicking off in April, Todd  
are very pleased to support the Inglewood Rugby Club with  
the purchase of a first aid cabinet and 
supplies for the clubrooms. The cabinet 
will provide an essential resource for  
the trainers and medical support for  
all teams affiliated with the club.

Kind regards,

Community Mid Year Meeting
27 August at 7.00pm, Clifton Rugby Club

RSVP to Louise Hamerton lhamerton@toddenergy.co.nz  
or 06 759 5549

Activity update
MHW C
•	 Well entry activity  

planned during the  
MEC commissioning.

MHW G
•	 Planning for pipeline  

from MHW G to  
McKee Mangahewa 
Production Station

MHW D
•	 Further well entry 

operations due to  
begin toward the  
beginning of June.

McKee Mangahewa 
Production Station
•	 MEC compression unit 

commissioning

•	 New Control room 
construction works.



All care has been taken to ensure 
this information is correct at the 
time of publication

Commissioning 
the Mangahewa 
Compression 
Units
At the end of May the Mangahewa 
compression units will begin a 
commissioning phase. This phase  
involves stopping gas flow to the Plant 
from four wells at Mangahewa D. 

The operation of stopping gas flow to the 
Plant is necessary for a safe tie-in when 
connecting the compression units to the 
pipeline network. 

When stopping gas flow to the Plant,  
this results in flaring activity at the 
respective well sites. The flaring activity 
will likely last for approximately five days. 
We will be distributing further details via  
a letter drop closer to the time. If you have 
any immediate concerns or you would like 
to discuss this operation further, please 
contact the community team on  
0800 001 007.

With this shutdown activity occurring,  
we will use the opportunity to conduct 
other upgrades at the Plant and some 
other maintenance at Mangahewa C 
wellsite, reducing the requirement  
for further shutdowns later in 2017.

WOMAD – Tikorangi and Huirangi 
Schools
Thank you to Huirangi and Tikorangi Primary school students and staff 
for making the WOMAD experience at the Clifton Rugby Club in March  
a fun day for all.  

The World of Music, Arts and Dance was in full swing with the Canadian trio,  
The East Pointers, opening the students’ eyes and ears to folk music and dance 
with plenty of clapping and toe tapping.

Tikorangi Primary welcomed the group to the school with a passionate haka 
during the powhiri, which is something the group said was something that 
would form a treasured memory from their visit to New Zealand.

Tim, Koady and Jake from the East Pointers facilitated two workshops in the 
morning with the year 6 students of both schools with fiddle, banjo and guitar 
playing as well as some energetic folk dancing. Over the years the students have 
experienced different music cultures including those from Africa, Greece, Canada 
and Spain, so having this group come to visit ensured the students’ minds were 
opened to yet another interesting part of the world.

Community members, parents and Todd staff joined for lunch and then an 
entertaining performance by the children and the band. The East Pointers were a hit 
with everyone at the Rugby Club as well as at their Sunday WOMAD performance 
where some of the children got the opportunity to watch them perform on  
the big stage and acknowledge the school in front of the WOMAD crowd.

Todd purchases 
remaining 50%  
of Kapuni
Todd Energy has signed agreements 
to acquire Shell’s 50% interest in the 
Kapuni onshore natural gas field. 

Once we have received consent from  
the Minister of Energy and Resources,  
Todd will own the Kapuni natural gas field 
and will assume operatorship from Shell 
Todd Oil Services, who are the current 
operator at Kapuni.

The handover of operatorship will be 
completed around mid-year 2017.

Todd and Shell have been partners in the 
Kapuni field since the exploration permit 
was issued in 1950s. With Shell seeking to 
exit the New Zealand market it was felt 
that Todd was the natural owner of Shell’s 
interest in the Kapuni field.


